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St Hughôs Church, Gosforth 

12 February 2021 

From the Vicar 

Dear All,  
February 17th heralds the beginning of Lent, 
but many may feel as if weôve endured a 
situation akin to Lent for a whole year. The 
pandemic has forced us to ñgive upò so much 
of what we took to be normal life, and it has 
stretched on without a clear conclusion. As we 
begin Lent 2021, even though the vaccination 
process is underway, we may still not feel 
confident about the simplest of actsða hug 
from a loved one, perhaps, or even going 
shopping.  
 We may feel resentful and even tempted to 
be embittered in our weariness, but it hasnôt 
all been about loss. In our church life, for 
example, we have found new ways of com-
municating, learnt how to be flexible and 
uncovered hidden talents. We have also 

Childrenôs story competition: A Story 
for Easter 

Easter is a time of celebration and hope. We 
would love it if children would write us a Story 
for Easter which shows these themes. The 
competition is open to children as follows: 

Children aged 5-8: Maximum length 200 
words. 
Children aged 9-13: Maximum length 300 
words. 

Stories can be dropped off at the Parish Office 
or emailed to allsaintsintouch@outlook.com 
by 14th March, and we will publish as many 
as possible in future editions of Keeping in 
Touch. A small Easter treat will be offered for 
each story submitted. 
 We look forward to hearing from you all. 

Editors 

Signs of Spring? 

On a recent very wet walk around Gosforth we 
came across these beautiful winter aconites 
cheering us up as they struggled through a 
puddle outside church. Thank you to the bulb 
planting team for making a difference to our 
day! 

Christine Willoughby 

Andrew Shipton took this picture (and that on page 

10) of All Saintsô church on a recent snowy day. 

mailto:allsaintsintouch@outlook.com
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discovered for ourselves some of the resilience 
that many ñòkey workersò continue to display. 
Perhaps I could suggest some insights that we 
may have gained through the experience, 
possibly without even realising, such as:  

Holding on to resentments is a waste of 
time and prevents us from living in the 
present. 

We are frail, no matter our age. 

How the weekly routine used to govern our 
lives.  

The importance of fair and thoughtful re-
porting on the situation. (Thanks to Hugh 
Pym and Fergus Walsh of the BBC).  

No one can function as an island, isolated 
and alone; we need each other. 

We can change our attitude to life, society 
and each other.  

All have been affected by the pandemic; 
some lives have been completely torn 
apart. The poorest have fared the worst.  

 

Proposed Programme for Lent at All Saintsô 
 
The forty days of Lent are traditionally a time to reflect on our relationship with God and grow in 
self-awareness.  
There will be a range of opportunities to explore the meaning of this in both worship and groups 
as we prepare for the events of Holy Week and the great festival of Easter. 

We are invited to join Bishop Christine who will be President and Preacher at a Deanery 
Eucharist for Ash Wednesday (Feb 17) which will be zoomed from St Nicholas Church, 
Gosforth at 7.30pm. Please register to receive the link for the service on the link below: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0td-irrzoiHtRGr6g-SeqkoiHbCFNEKTT  

Sundaysô Evening Services in Lent at 6.30pm. A series of reflections entitled: ñIt made me 
think: breakthroughs in my understanding'ô available on Facebook at 6pm on Sunday. 
Please visit facebook.com/allsaintsgosforth 

Lent groups beginning Feb 24 via Zoom at 7:30pm (40 mins). We will be looking at themes 
from Rowan Williamsô book Candles in the Dark: Faith, Love and Hope in a Time of 
Pandemic. If you are interested in joining us please email the parish office post@allsaints-
gosforth.org.uk 

Caf® Church Feb 28 at 11:30am via Zoom. A service for all ages to explore Lent. All are 
welcome to join us for this interactive, informative and fun service. Please contact Beverley 
Davies beverleyd72@gmail.com 

Foodbank collection during Lent ïan opportunity to leave food for the West End Food Bank. 
The Church will be open for 1 hour on Sundays during Lent both for prayer and reflection 
and to deposit goods from Feb 21-March 21, 2pm-3pm. 

Parish Communion continues at 9.30am (recorded), will be Live Streamed to Facebook.                                          
Please visit facebook.com/allsaintsgosforth 

As usual, any member of the congregation who canôt get online can simply dial 0191 8147244 
and listen to a service in full. (The cost is the normal charge for your line.)   

Andrew Shipton 

The example of others makes a difference. 
We think of Captain Sir Tom Moore and 
his commitment to action, concerned with 
the welfare of others above his own well-
being, and his example of hope and 
perseverance.  

 You will have more examples.  
 Although the season of Lent seems so long, 
in our Liturgical Calendar, Easter is much 
longer. When it arrives, there will be the 
loveliness of springtime and we will enjoy the 
new colours of the garden. There are brighter 
and better days ahead, but when we look back 
will we be thankful for these months in enabling 
us to gain many insights? Did we really try new 
things and learn from the experience?  
 I wish you a fulfilling and rewarding Lent. 
Please see below a number of events and 
activities that we hope will help us to keep this 
as a deep and thoughtful time. 

 Andrew Shipton 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0td-irrzoiHtRGr6g-SeqkoiHbCFNEKTT
mailto:post@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk
mailto:post@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk
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All Saintsô Film Club during the 

pandemic 

Our Film Club normally meets on one Thurs-
day evening each month to watch a film on a 
large screen in a private room. The dis-
cussions afterwards make them interesting 
social events. Of course, these cannot happen 
currently. Our resourceful organiser Ann Cross 
has modified the format. Now we all watch a 
specific film on our own televisions using BBC 
iPlayer and then meet via the internet in our 
own homes using Zoom. How do I, someone 
who lives alone and had not even heard of any 
of these before, cope with this?  
 BBC iPlayer is a free television service 
where many programmes from BBC channels 
can be watched later. My daughter Valerie 
showed me how to access iPlayer. This is 
simple for those used to technology, but not to 
many older people. When I get stuck, I ring her 
(in Leeds) and she talks me through which 
way to move the arrows by simultaneously 
doing the steps on her own TV.  
 Paul Cross books the zoom meetings using 
the free 40 minute option and sends details by 
email. This needs a computer, a tablet or just 
a mobile phone. I have a computer, but I donôt 
have email! Fortunately, my granddaughter 
Rosemary puts in the link. It is so lovely to talk 
to people and see everyoneôs faces again, 
even if it is on a screen! 
 We have done a lot of films like this; three 
are highlights for me.  
 Inside the Bruderhof is a documentary 
following the lives of a Sussex enclave of a 
radical Christian movement founded 100 years 
ago. They live communally, sharing every-
thing, without electricity, smart-phones or 
technology. Although the 23 settlements 
around the world are funded by a multi-million 
pound business selling Bruderhof-made toys 
and furniture, the movement does not use 
money. All this was news to me! 

  A United Kingdom tells the true story of 
the immense difficulties faced by a white 
woman and a black African man who fell in 
love. Seretse Khama, a prince of what is now 
Botswana, met Ruth Williams, a typist, in 
London in 1947. After their marriage, they re-
turned to Africa where the idea of a young 
white queen provoked horror! The British Gov-
ernment were afraid of repercussions in South 
Africa, and brought up numerous issues which 
required him to return to London to sort out. 
However, their love triumphs in the end.  
 The first film for 2021 was The Children 
Act. This focuses on a female judge 
covering family law in the High Court. Many of 
her cases 
involve children, 
where she must 
follow the 
Children Act to 
ensure the 
safety of under-
18s. The cases 
are challenging; 
should conjoined 
twins be 
separated at risk 
of one dying? 
Another quandary is a 17-year-old Jehovahôs 
witness with leukaemia. Since both he and his 
parents are refusing blood transfusion for his 
leukaemia on religious grounds, the doctors 
brought the case to Court.  
 Other genres have included comedies, e.g. 
Quartet, and classical films like The 
History Boys. I am looking forward to the 
next one, Tea with Mussolini. 

 Anyone wanting to join or needing further 
particulars should contact Ann Cross. 

Ethel Randall 
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(Not quite) Alston: Model Railway 

One of my interests carried over from child-
hood is railway modelling. As an architectural 
student, I started a new layout in 1972 in N 
Gauge (scale 1:148), which was then very 
new and half the size of the more usual 00 
scale. I developed this model railway over the 
years before giving it to the Newcastle and 
District Model Railway Society (NDMRS) in 
2006. With their help, the layout was extended 
twice and has featured in the award-winning 
magazine Railway Modeller on numerous oc-
casions. The model, called Monkchester, 
needs a crew of four and a long-wheelbase 
van to transport it, but it has been to various 
model railway exhibitions across the country. 
A three-minute video can be seen on 
YouTube: search for ñMonkchester at Wiganò. 
 With Monkchester complete, my mind 
turned to what to do next. I decided on a small 
layout, 1500mm x 450mm (5ô0ò x 1ô6ò), in 
Finescale N Gauge, where the track would be 
exactly to scale but needs to be hand-built 
rather than bought off the shelf. The subject 
was to be Alston. To make the layout more 
interesting, I exercised considerable artistic 
licence. Every model building would be based 
on an actual building in Alston, but the station 
would become part of Front Street. Anyone 
familiar with Alston will recognise all the 
buildings, but not where they would expect! As 

Eric Morecambe said, ñAll the right notes but 
not necessarily in the right order.ò 
 The intention was to develop the layout 
over time, but with all the Covid restrictions 
and lockdowns I was able to devote far more 
time to model-making than expected, and it is 
now complete. The buildings were all made in 
cardboard or embossed plastic. I com-
missioned a specialist laser-cutting company 
to laser-cut all the windows and doors, plus 
the roof trusses for the station canopy. I also 
prepared 3D digital drawings of the com-
plicated station chimneys, and had those 
professionally 3D printed. The model is due to 
feature in Railway Modellerôs April edition, in 
the prestigious Railway of the Month section. 

 I may have been model-making for over 
sixty years, and the fundamentals may not 
have altered, but the scope and possibilities 
have changed immensely. The detail and 
quality of proprietary stock, the choice of 
electronic components for wiring, being able to 
use 2D digital drawing packages for modelling 
buildings, laser-cutting of components and 3D 
printing. My eyesight may not be what it was, 
and the fingers are arthritic, but it has been 
satisfying to build this layout to a standard and 
level of detail that would have been incon-
ceivable when I started all those years ago.  

Peter Brown 
PCC Lay Chair, and Chair of NDMRS 



 

YŜŜǇƛƴƎ Lƴ ¢ƻǳŎƘ мн CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлнм tŀƎŜ р 

Time for amusement 

We have made it through the first half of 
winter, but we might need a few reasons to 
smile, to help us get to the end. Do you have a 
favourite joke to share with everyone? Please 
send your (clean) jokes to 
allsaintsintouch@outlook.com or to one of the 
editorial team, and help us all to feel cheered. 

Editors 

Jesusô Teaching 

For some time I have been collecting articles 
and quotations that have struck me as inter-
esting or amusingðand which might just end 
up in sermons! Hereôs one which might 
resonate with us at the moment in the ongoing 
debate about exams and assessment. 

Caf® Church 

On the 28th February we are holding Caf® 
Church for the first time since last March.  We 
are unable to meet face to face, so we hold it 
on Zoom. Everyone is welcome to join us.  
 Caf® Church is much less formal than the 
9.30 service, and is for all ages, but it isn't 
ñMessy Churchò. It offers time for discussion, 
listening to scripture and thinking about how it 
speaks to us today. There is always an ac-
tivity, sometimes requiring everyone present to 
get involved, sometimes on the floor, some-
times getting a little bit messy, but there is 
always time for fun, friendship and questions.  
 Here is a taste of some of the things we 
have explored at previous Caf® Churches: 

Who our heroes are and why we want to be 
like them 
Is Advent simply a busy time that leads up 
to Christmas? (We had a messy jam 
sandwich making session at this one!) 

Meeting Jesus in unexpected places 
Time to reflect and pray using prayer 
stations 

 We are still going to do all of this online; the 
only thing you will have to supply is yourself 
and your own cake and coffee!  
 We will send you the activities, words to 
hymns and any other instructions you need 
well before the serviceðthere won't be 
anything you need to buy for this, you will have 
everything at home to help you join in. 
 If you would like more information about 
this service or the link to join, then please do 
get in touch. 07989 145610 or 
 bev.davies@allsaints-gosforth.co.uk  

Beverley Davies 

Covid jokes 
Swimming pools will reopen from 4th July, but 
due to continued social distancing regulations 
there will be no water in lanes 1,3 and 5. 

 It may take a village to raise a child, but itôll 
take a whole vineyard to homeschool one! 

 Education is important but opening the 
pubs is importanter. 

 The World Health Organisation has an-
nounced that dogs cannot contract Covid19.  
Dogs previously kept in quarantine can now be 
released. To be clear, WHO let the dogs out. 

Keith Kennils 

 Jesus went up on a mountainside and sat 
down. His disciples came to him, and he 
began to teach them saying: 
 

ñBlessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is 
the Kingdom of Heaven. 
Blessed are those who mourn, for they will 

be comforted. 
Blessed are the meek, for they will inherit 

the earth. 
Blessed are those who hunger and thirst 

for righteousness, for they will be filled. 
Blessed are the merciful, for they will be 

shown mercy. 
Blessed are the pure in heart, for they will 

see God. 
Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will 

be called sons of God. 
Blessed are those who are persecuted 

because of righteousness, for theirs is the 
Kingdom of Heaven.ò 
 

Then Simon Peter said: ñWill this count?ò 
And Andrew said: ñWill we have a test on 

it?ò 
And James said: ñWhat do we have to 

know it for? 
And Phillip said: ñHow many words?ò 
And Bartholomew said: ñWill I have to 

stand up in front of the others?ò 
And John said: ñThe other disciples didn't 

have to learn this.ò 
And Matthew said: ñHow many marks do 

we get for it? 
And Judas said: What's it worth? 
And the other disciples likewise. 
Then one of the Pharisees who was 

present asked to see Jesus' lesson plan. And 
enquired of Jesus his terminal objectives in 
the cognitive domain. 

 AND JESUS WEPT. 
Ruth Birnie 

mailto:bev.davies@allsaints-gosforth.co.uk
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Our ñlockdownò jigsaw 

John was given a 1000-piece jigsaw for 
Christmas a couple of years ago, and the first 
lockdown seemed an ideal time to get it out. 
The box was labelled ñAlmost impossible 
double-sided Spots jigsaw puzzle, hours of 
excellent diversion for those of higher patience 
and intellectò! One side is of black and white 
dominoes, the other of multi-coloured dice.  

 We started on the dominoes side. It was 
frustrating, and we were frequently convinced 
there must be pieces missing, even though it 
was new! (I had previously done a new 500-
piece circular jigsaw in which there was an 
edge piece which didnôt fit inðdid someone 
get a jigsaw with a piece missing?) After 8 
weeks of our patience being severely tested 
(Iôm not certain about our intellect!), the domi-
noes picture was completed. We carefully put 
all the pieces away, with edge pieces in one 
bag and the rest in a second bag, ready for 
whenever we had another time with not very 
much on the agenda. 
 Lockdown 3: Why not attempt the second 
side? At least we had some idea what it would 
be like and were happy to try our patience 
again, and we were less able to get into the 
garden and allotment! The edge was straight-
forward with not having to find all the piecesð
a good idea! Where to start was the question, 
so we decided the yellow dice were the 
easiest pieces to pick out initially. We then 
gradually worked to build up to where they 
fitted in. The second side was definitely easier 

with the colours, and we have now completed 
it in only 4 weeksðquite an achievement! 
 It certainly helped pass the time, and gave 
us a focus for the cold, dark days. If anyone 
else would like a challenge and to try their 
patience, do let us know! 

Joyce Nutt 

Thank you Joyce! Is a jigsaw exchange 
something we should be considering? 
What have others been doing in Lockdown in 
these cold dark days?  We would love to hear 
from you. 

Editors 

Virtual Sew, Knit and Natter 

The original idea was from Ann Shaw who tried 
a small group with such success members 
wanted it to extend to others. When Ann's 
husband Bill became unwell Dorothy Henderson 
offered to take it over. Not having hosted a 
zoom meeting before, she tried it with 5 people 
first and although they had a couple of hiccups 
it worked well so Dorothy contacted all 
members of Knit & Natter who have access to 
zoom. Wednesday 3rd February they had 15 
join and Wednesday 10th it was 12. They were 
able to exchange information and discuss ideas 
for a group project. Those involved were keen 
to have the meeting on a weekly basis and were 
happy to actually see faces. 
 Thank you to Ann Shaw and Dorothy 
Henderson! 

Ros Place 

A message from Christian Aid 
Coronavirus has disrupted lives in an unpre-
cedented way. Now we face a choice: we go 
back to business as usual, perpetuating the 
climate crisis and growing inequality, or we 
take steps to build justice after the pandemic 
towards a safer, healthier future for everybody. 
 We call on the Prime Minister to: 
Increase financial support to the worldôs 
poorest countries and push for their debts 
to be cancelled. 
Invest in a green recovery that leaves none 
behind. 
Stop the expansion of fossil fuel energy and 
support clean energy. 

 You can sign the petition to the Prime 
Minister to ensure that the UK fulfils its 
responsibilities and its promise to build back 
better on the CA website: caid.org.uk  

Lesley Atkinson 

http://caid.org.uk
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 Stricken Rock with streaming side 

The Covid experience has had a severe 
impact on national life. The ban on public 
worship faced All Saintsô with the challenge of 
how to live a life deprived of its principal 
common element: public worship. 
 A brief flirtation with a free on-line radio 
channel, Castbox, worked well on one oc-
casion, Passion Sunday. All participants 
gathered in the Upper Room of All Saintsô 
Centre, taking turns at one microphone, to 
deliver Morning Prayer, for ourselves and the 
unseen parishioners who might be tuning in. 
 The flirtation was brief becauseðas with 
many other free offerings on-lineðthe massive 
shift to on-line communication made servers 
crash. Next week, Castbox failed to work! 
Fortunately, a recorded version was available. 
Evensong, too, was recorded, and made 
available that same day. 
 We needed a medium-term plan with 
realistic objectives. The response was Youtube 
videos for Sunday morning and audio re-
cordings for Sunday evenings. That those 
worked so well was a tribute to collaborative 
working. It was almost a sadness to have to 
give them up as churches were eventually 
opened up again during August. 
 There was still a demand for live-streaming, 
from those who stayed away for reasons of 
cautionΦ More by luck than any informed 
choice, a mobile phone (with 4G signal) and 
Facebook Live were used from mid-August 
onwards, for both Parish Communion and 
Evening Prayer. Initial results were satisfyingly 
good, and there was favourable comment from 
beyond the parish confines. An audience just 
into double figures was established each 
Sunday morning. The display was clear, but 
the sound from the phoneôs microphone was 
adequate but not good. 
 The Facebook Live set-up permits not just 
livestreaming, so anyone with internet access 
can watch, but also a saved recording, so you 
can put off watching it till later. The soundtrack 
can be extracted from the video recording and 
processed separately. In that way, the service 
was made accessible to a telephone number. 
Initially the telephone service came about after 
a commercial approach from Crystalclear. It 
soon became evident that there were cheaper, 
more flexible and reliable choices. Currently 
the telephone service is provided by Twilio, 
with a telephone number which could be 
somewhere in Gateshead! The telephone 

service has never really caught on, and the 
number of callers is discouraging. 
 The PCC was anxious to make streaming  
a regular feature for the future. It was decided 
to install broadband, which was completed 
during September. There was also discussion 
of permanent camera installations and other 
schemes! The reality was rather different. 
When the broadband came into use, the sound 
was unsatisfactory. Despite an attempt to use 
a remote microphone to follow the action, 
there was persistent crackle. Over the month, 
protests (in real time!) were becoming more 
and more strident. Expectations were being 
raised but not satisfied. Was the cause the 
newly installed wifi? Another possibility was 
the pumps of the heating system, or even the 
pump of the organ. Other unknown sources of 
interference might also be involved. 
 At that point the second lockdown was in 
prospect. The Vicar proposed to livestream 
from the church to build on what was already 
happening. I was opposed because I could not 
see a solution to the interference, and could 
see the objections Sunday by Sunday on-
screen. For me, Lockdown 2 was a lull in 
demand to allow a solution to be found. A 
return to video and audio recordings was the 
safe option, and the pattern was already 
established. That was what we did. 
 I was looking at solutions built round a lap-
top. That had to be the way to greater flexibility 
and more ambitious provision. First experi-
ments were still frustrated by interference, until 
it became clear that the cause was the wiring 
used to improve the sound! With a short 
microphone cable all was well, but lengthen it 
and problems began. Perhaps the wiring was 
acting as an antenna, picking up interference 
from causes such as the heating pump. I tried 
using USB microphones. The first success by 
that means was the 8 oôclock service on 29th 
November. My wife texted me with 
ñPERFECTò so we seemed finally to have 
turned a corner. 
 We now have a basic arrangement using a 
laptop powered from the mains, two micro-
phonesðone with 7 metres of cable, the other 
22ðfrom the laptop, a cable connection to the 
internet router, and a camera. This is a more 
ambitious arrangement than would be possible 
with a mobile phone, and it works. Our Sunday 
morning livestream audience seems satisfied 
with the result. 

Peter Mitchell 
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 Fairtrade Fortnight 

22 February to 7 March 2021 

For two weeks each year, at the end of 
February and start of March, thousands of 
individuals, companies and groups across the 
UK come together to share the stories of the 
people who grow our food and drinks, mine our 
gold, and grow the cotton in our clothes: 
people who are often exploited and underpaid. 
 In 2021, Fairtrade Fortnight will feel very 
different. 2020 has been a hard year for 
everyone, and we know that physically cam-
paigning and meeting people will continue to 
be challenging in 2021, but we have also 
heard from so many of you that you want to 
continue to support Fairtrade through this time.  
 The COVID-19 pandemic has shown us 
more than ever how interconnected we are 
globally. This interconnection is at the very 
heart of the Fairtrade message, and is where 
your role begins. You are part of the Fairtrade 
movement and you have the power to drive 
long-term change, not only with your shopping 
choices but with your support in spreading the 
message. We just have to do this a little dif-
ferently in 2021!  
  In Fairtrade Fortnight 2021, we will highlight 
the growing challenges that climate change 
brings to farmers and workers in the commu-
nities Fairtrade works with. The facts are 
straightforward. Farmers and workers in 
countries such as Kenya, Ethiopia and Hon-
duras, who have done the least to contribute  
to climate change, are disproportionately af-
fected by it. They have told us that: 

Climate change is one of their biggest chal-
lenges right now.  
Low prices for their crops mean that they 
are struggling to fight back.  
Only with more money will they feel 
equipped to meet their everyday needs 
and deal with the challenges they face 
from climate change. 

 The climate crisis is an immediate and  
ever-increasing threat and those in climate- 
vulnerable countries are already seeing its im-
pacts, from droughts and crop disease to 
floods, heatwaves and shrinking harvests.   
 With the emergence of the global COVID 
pandemic, the challenges that farmers face 
now are bigger than ever before, with falling 
commodity prices and widespread shocks 
reverberating along our global supply 
chains. Ongoing poverty in farming commu-
nities makes it increasingly hard to cope with 

the effects of climate change.  
 We need your help to put farmersô voices at 
the heart of tackling the climate cri-
sis and share the reality of their struggles. 
More than ever, farmers need a fair price for 
their crops and their hard work.   

 Nicky Portergill 

This piece is copied directly from the fairtrade 
foundation website: 
https://www.fairtrade.org.uk/get-involved/current-
campaigns/fairtrade-fortnight/ . 

Triple Birthday 

As our enthusiasm for 
home schooling wanes 
towards half-term, it is 
just as well we had a very 
different day to break up 
the final week! Zoe Ball 
started our celebrations 
off with a 6.40am shout-
out on Radio 2 which Mummy was especially 
happy about as she never expected it to be 
read out! Thankfully we didn't feel in the usual 
rush to open our presents and get dressed for 
school, so we revelled in a pyjama morning 
with a no-lessons treat. Our Y4 class had com-
piled a birthday messages book, full of greet-
ings and drawings to wish us a happy day. We 
miss our teachers and friends so much at the 
moment, so this felt particularly special and 
took us by surprise. Waking up to such thick 
snow felt so special and having all day to enjoy 
our presents properly without feeling rushed 
meant that Emilia could build all her Privet 
Drive Lego, which she enjoyed showing Year 4 
from Archbishop Runcie on Zoom when every-
one sang Happy Birthday and watched us blow 
out the 9 candles on our cake three times over! 
To see our friends' faces for the first time since 
the very beginning of January was just won-
derful. Rounding the day off with a sledge ride 
down the driveway and a 
snowman built in the gar-
den reminded us of how 
much we have to be 
grateful for. So much has 
changed in a year since 
we last marked our birth-
day but there are small 
silver linings when you get 
to spend it at home in the 
snow! 

Daisy, Emilia and Juliet Bruce 

https://www.fairtrade.org.uk/get-involved/current-campaigns/fairtrade-fortnight/
https://www.fairtrade.org.uk/get-involved/current-campaigns/fairtrade-fortnight/

